
July, 2016 

  

# 6 Lecture about the Good Use of Kyuyo Meteorological Observatory:  

  Elementary and Intermediate Course 

 

   From July 11th through 15th, Mr. Takayama and Mr. Ganeko, Kyuyo High 

School earth science teachers, gave a lecture about the method of using the 

Kyuyo meteorological observatory to the seven classes of the first grade. 

   The Kyuyo Meteorological Observatory is familiar to second and third year 

students. The two teachers explained about weather and how to monitor it  

thoroughly.  We had only a few typhoons this summer.  So many people had 

passed by the monitor without watching it. However, we hope students will 

understand how to use the monitor and be familiar with it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



#7 SSH Science English Lecture 

   On July 26 after school, we had a SSH science English lecture, called “The 

Study of Protein and Cancer,” in the laboratory.  Ms. Rinawati Puruda Endan, 

who is a research fellow at OIST, talked about her study and answered students’ 

questions. 

   Ms. Endan told us about Indonesian culture and she also showed the reason 

why she came to OIST at the the beginning of the lecture.  Then she talked 

about the relationship between the cancer and “EGFR.”  The expected time of 

the lecture was until 5 o’clock.  She was very kind to answer our questions with 

a smile even though there was not enough time left. 

   "The students are very smart.  This study is very difficult to understand but 

they gave us a lot of questions.  So we had a lot of fun!!"We received these words 

as a compliment. 

 

<Comments from a student> 

●It was so wonderful!!!  

●The science English was so difficult, but I could understand some parts of  

 presentation and enjoy it. 

 


